
Betty Lawyer 

Does it seem like we are having a holiday every time you turn around? I 
remember when I was young it seemed like the holiday would never be 
here, now they are over before I know they are here. Do you think it is 
an age thing? While we are remembering things we have graduation 
coming up fast on June 12th, and we still have a lot to do. Be sure to put 
it on your calendar. At last count we have 11 class members. 

We had a Cowtown member meeting before class last Wednesday 
night. A lot of  good discussion took place including plans for Gradua-
tion on June 12. 

We did a demo at Goeske Center on May 18. Single Swingers decided 
not to do it, so I thought it was off. Just a few days before I got a call 
from Goeske Center asking us please could we do 1 square. To make 
this short after thinking about it I decided to ask the ones I knew if  
they still wanted to do it. They said yes so, I said let me see if  we can 
get a caller. I called Dennis Young, and he said yes so, we were on. 
Everyone had a fun time, and everyone showed right on time. We even 
had another square of  dancers who just happened to come to the 
Goeske Center for their 40th anniversary and to cheer us on. See pic-
tures on next page. 

After class is over Steve and Sheri will continue a workshop so you 
can come and work on the things you learned in class. At this time, I 
think Steve wants to stop the workshop in August to have a break. He 
will let you know. 

Hope you had a nice Memorial Day and here comes Father’s Day to 
celebrate. Hope you enjoy the day. 

          Dan and Betty 

 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  

 

 A group got together and suggested that for the Tim Pepper/
Bev Oren Pepper dance on June 7, it would be nice if Club 
members wear Club outfits from past or present if they have 
one. If you don’t have a Club outfit, think about wearing blue.  
We’re expecting lots of visitors and a fun dance, so whatever 
you wear, come and have a good time! 



Sherry Stanke 

      

Gene Stauffer 

Say ‘Hello’ to George Briggs. 
George is a member of several clubs and has 
joined Cowtown Singles. 
This brings our membership up to 68! 
  
       Gene 

Kathi Wood 

Hi everyone, 

Happy belated Mother’s Day to all the mothers in our 
club. Hopefully, you were able to spend your special 
day doing what you wanted and/or spending time with 
your families. I was out of  town most of  our class nights 
in May, however my spies told me our class nights are 
still dancing with at least 3 squares, most of  the time 
dancing with 4 squares. As I mentioned last month, our 
students are headed to the home stretch with gradua-
tion lurking around the corner, Wednesday, June 12th at 
7:00pm. Our students are looking forward to graduation 
and continuing to learn or practice the calls they have 
already learned as well as becoming our newest club 
members. 

Please come and join us and show your support for our 
graduates who have worked hard for this day. It will be 
a fun evening with Pizza, salad and desserts. If  you 
would like to bring a side dish you are more than wel-
come. 

Our May Sunday class dance was a good dance with 
Phil Farmer calling. We danced with 4 squares and 
there were lots of  colorful skirts and shirts of  red, white 
and blue celebrating the Memorial Day holiday. We also 
had two visiting callers, Bill Hunt and Rob Grigsby who 
each called a tip which was great. This was our last 
Sunday Class level dance until next year. No more Sun-
day dances until next year. 

We also had a great experienced dancers clothing sale. 
Our students walked out the door with arms full of  
clothing ready to start their new dancing career. 

Thank you again Angels for all your support, and 
PLEASE BE SURE AND ATTEND OUR CLASS GRADUA-
TION, JUNE 12TH, 7;00PM.        
        Kathi

 
Haven’t heard from anyone about our members 
and friends needing a card and well wishes so 
things  must be going well.   

Lets hope it stays tha t way, but please contact 
me if  you know of  anyone that needs a little 
“Sunshine” 

      Sherry  

Joined by a few friends  

Goeske Center Demonstration 5/18/2024 

Cowtown Single Dancers 
with caller Dennis Young 

Lee Savino (Myong) Jun 13 

Gene Stauffer Jun 14 
Tony Dumos Jun 16 
Marianne Reich Jun 26 
Beth Houlihan Jun 29 
Bob Padilla Jun 30 



Rounds  Bev Oren Pepper 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  

Rounds  7:00-10:00 

quares 7:30 -10:00 

Cowtown Square Dance Center 

15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For More  Information(951)354-8636 or 235 2008  

And 


